
Communities at Indian Haven 
1675 Saltsburg Avenue 

Indiana, PA 
June 19, 2020 

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers, 

It is hard to believe that Saturday at 5:44 PM, Summer officially begins!   This is also, the 
longest day of the year!  I hope this finds you getting back to some of your regular activities as 
we are in Green Phase for a full week.   We are all getting used to some “new normals”  in our 
daily lives!  As I venture out in our community, I see a mixture of those with masks and those 
without.  We continue to work towards the goal of returning to our regular visiting for all of 
you.  Our residents miss seeing you and so do we!  It continues to be challenging, but everyone 
has done an awesome job to assure things are as “normal” as possible.  We continue to wear 
masks, as do your loved ones.  With the warmer weather we are venturing outside in our 
courtyards to enjoy the sunshine and beautiful blue skies while socially distancing.  
 
Centers of Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) requires the data below to be provided 
weekly to the National Healthcare Safety Network (NHSN).   
Resident Impact week of 6/15/2020  Current PA Cases: 80,762 

Number of 
cases 

 

3 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously 
hospitalized and treated for COVID-19 
 

0 
 

CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19 
 

0 
 

SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19 
 

0 
 

TOTAL DEATHS: Residents who died in the facility or another location 
 

0 
 

COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 
who died in the facility or another location.  

 
 

As we discussed last week a major cornerstone to allowing us to reopen is universal, baseline 
testing of residents and staff.   Several of our facility nurses have been trained to perform the 
tests.  Today, the Department Leaders reached out to you by phone to inform you of the testing 
of your loved one at the beginning of next week as well as the testing of ALL STAFFS.  This 
process will occur over two days.  The tests will be collected and sent to a Department of Health 
Laboratory for processing.  They will inform us of the results within 72 hours.    
 
At the current time, new admissions are being tested prior to transfer into the facility and 
placed in a private room for 14 days.  We continue to assess all residents with vital signs and 
lung assessments each shift.  All staff received education regarding our upcoming testing in 



meetings this week, as well. We are completing ongoing staff education and audits related to 
infection control. 
 
 A large part of our strategic preparation is staffing contingency plans and breaking the facility 
into different zones for positive, presumed positive or exposed, and negative results.  Follow up 
testing procedures will be based on the initial testing outcome. Information will be placed on 
our website www.indianhaven.com.  
 
We continue to report our data to a number of sources on a daily and weekly basis.  This data is 
now publicly published by the Pennsylvania Department of Health on a routine basis.   
 
I appreciate your patience and support during these challenging times.  Continue to send cards, 
letters and care packages.  Stop by for a window visit or contact us for a phone/facetime visit.  
Thank you for allowing us the privilege or caring for your loved ones and we are working to re-
unite our Communities at Indian Haven Family!   
 
Kimberly Cobaugh Rn,C, NHA  

 

Kimberly Cobaugh RN, C, NHA 

Administrator 

 
 
 
 

http://www.indianhaven.com/

